Mr. Harry Janicke, Winfield, Kansas.

Dear Harry:

I am sending you in confidence a copy of a letter written me by Bob and Clarence Brannum's mother. I am also sending you a copy of my reply to her. I am sending, also, copies to Chandler Jarvis.

I would appreciate you two loyal alumni getting your heads together and giving me the benefit of your information on these boys. I am sure that I can use them very nicely and will be glad to help them in every possible way if they are interested in helping themselves.

I do know that a lot of schools have been after them and have made some attractive offers, so I am wondering how this letter came to me from the mother. If she is interested, as she says she is, in having these boys at the University there is no good reason why they should not be here. We can offer them plenty of work - much more than has ever been offered before on account of the small civilian enrollment.

With kindest regards, I am

Very oordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

PCA:AH